STATE BOARD OF HEATING, VENTILATION, AIR-CONDITIONING 
AND REFRIGERATION CONTRACTORS
BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES
DATE:
September 9, 2015
TIME:  
10:30 a.m.
PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street



3rd Floor Conference Room



Baltimore, Maryland  21202 

PRESENT:
Fred Matusky, Vice Chairman


Allen Clinedinst, III

Greg Warren



Fontaine Smallwood



Charles Smith

Clifton Savoy

ABSENT:
James Johnson, Chairman
Albert Holley

Ezio Rebechi

STAFF PARTICIPATING:

Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Licensing

Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General






NaTerra Bailey, Administrative Clerk
VISITORS:
John Logan, Towson State University


Don Saller, Towson State University
CALL TO ORDER
Fred Matusky called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-Conditioning and Refrigeration Contractors (“Board”) to order at 10:30 a.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The members of the Board reviewed the minutes of the July 8, 2015 meeting and

MOTION I by Mr. Savoy, seconded by Mr. Warren, and unanimously carried to approve the Business Meeting minutes at 10:36 a.m.  
APPLICATION REVIEW COMMITTEE REPORT

Sloane Fried Kinstler, Counsel for the Board, presented an oral report.  Applications received for review seven (7) applications: five (5) apprentice applicants, four (4) approved, one (1) pending for more information, one (1) journeyman approved and one (1) master application denied for renewal.  
MOTION II was made by Mr. Savoy, seconded by Mr. Clinedinst and unanimously carried to approve the Application Review Committee report.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
Director Bailey presented the complaint review to the Board:
Complaints under Intake Review          12

Complaints under Panel Review           11

Complaints under Investigation              3

Complaints for Precharge Review           8

Complaints with Criminal Charges         0 
Complaints for Administrative Charges 1
Complaints Closed
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EXECUTIVE SESSION
MOTION III was made by Mr. Savoy, seconded by Mr. Clinedist, the Board unanimously voted to enter into executive session at 10:36 a.m., in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202, in order to consider advice provided by Counsel regarding a license application. 
MOTION V was made by Mr. Smith, seconded by Mr. Savoy, the Board unanimously voted to convene to the public meeting at 10:45 a.m. 

OLD BUSINESS

PSI Reference Book
During the June meeting, Board members requested that the exam vendor, PSI, provide a breakdown of questions for Board member review to determine if recommendations are needed for updates.  Mr. Clinedinst, Board member, recommended that four (4) questions from the NFPA manual be substituted for questions from the Modern Refrigeration and Air Conditioning (“MRAC”) and Ugly’s Electrical Reference (“Ugly’s”) manuals.  He added that questions referenced by the Ugly’s manual may be sourced to the MRAC reference book.  Mr. Smallwood asked if additional questions related to the Manual J should be considered. Mr. Clinedinst asked if the contract with PSI can include review of examination questions every two (2) years.  Director Bailey advised Mr. Clinedinst that there would be a committee appointed by Chairman Johnson for review of test questions and that the committee would not include individuals connected with the administration of similar examinations.

Mr. Smith asked Director Bailey to contact PSI and ask that the Ugly’s manual be eliminated from the list of approved reference books, because Board members have determined that this book is not considered necessary.  
MOTION VI was made by Mr. Smallwood, seconded by Mr. Smith, and unanimously carried to eliminate Ugly’s Electrical Reference manual as reference material for testing. 

Mr. Clinedist requested that a new list of questions from PSI be provided, because the current numbers do not seem to coincide with the report.  Director Bailey will request the report and present a new list at the next scheduled meeting.  Mr. Clinedist requested a list of top 20 most incorrectly answered questions be provided for Board review.  Director Bailey will present questions at the next scheduled meeting.  

LEGISLATION
The Board requested a report on the actions of the legislature in reference to limiting exemptions to licensure for public utility companies.  Mr. Matusky will construct a letter for the 2017 session. 
CORRESPONDENCE
Mr. Smith asked if a state school was exempt from regulations.  Mr. Logan expressed that currently there is tagged equipment needing inspection and University officials have suggested that the HVACR contractor also be a licensed stationary engineer.  Mr. Clinedist stated that the inspection issue should be addressed by the Division of Labor and Industry.  Director Bailey added that the role of a stationary engineer is to monitor applicable equipment.
Counsel Kinstler advised the Board that it is possible that Mr. Restivo was asked to consult with Salisbury personnel as the Chief Engineer for UMCP and that he did not offer an opinion of the Board of Stationary Engineers.  Further, Ms. Kinstler advised that an employer may legally demand of an employee any professional credential it believes is necessary for the operation of its business.  If UMCP believed an HVACR contractor ought to also hold a stationary engineer license, it could implement such a requirement even though the law does not require a person who provides HVACR services, as defined by Business Regulation Article, Title 9A, to also hold a stationary engineer license, as defined by Business Occupations and Professions Article, Title 6.5, unless the individual was also responsible to provide stationary engineer services.   
Mr. Smith suggested a joint meeting to discuss this issue once information is presented and reviewed by the Stationary Engineers Board.  Counselor Kinstler advised Director Bailey to inform John Papavasiliou of the issue with the HVACR Board and Stationary Engineers Board.  
MOTION VII was made by Mr. Warren, seconded by Mr. Clinedist; the Board unanimously carried to send a letter to the University stating that State law requires that the service, maintenance and repair of a heating, ventilation, air-conditioning or refrigeration (“HVACR”) system is to be performed by an individual who holds an appropriate HVACR license issued by the Board. See Md. Bus. Reg. Code Ann. §§ 9A-101(r) and 9A-301, and that the Board opined that a boiler and a chiller are components of an HVACR system. See Md. Bus. Reg. Code Ann. § 9A-101(d), (f) and (h).  
COUNSEL’S REPORT
None.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT/NEW BUSINESS

EXAM REPORT
The examination report for the month of June 2015 as reported by PSI Exams is as follows:

	
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Total
	48
	17
	31
	35%


Cumulative 
	
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	364
	158
	206
	177
	43%


CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
None.
Adjournment
With no further business, MOTION viii was made by Mr. Clinedist that all business presented be accepted, seconded by Mr. Savoy, and unanimously carried that the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-conditioning and Refrigeration Contractors adjourn at 11:50 a.m.

              

Approved without corrections
                        
Approved with corrections
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